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(608) 789-7510 
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   August 26, 2021 

 

 

La Crosse Police Department 

Attn:  Civil Process 

City Hall 

400 La Crosse St 

La Crosse WI  54601 

 

 

Re: Resolution approving the vacation of Farwell Street. 

 
Part of the NW ¼ of the SE ¼, Section 32, T16N-R7W, City of La Crosse, La Crosse County, Wisconsin described as follows: 

Commencing at the East ¼ of Section 32, thence S 68  ̊17’46” W 1830.73 feet to the intersection of the North right-of-way line 

of Farwell Street and the East right-of-way line of 14th Street North, and the point beginning of this description: thence, along 

said East right-of-way line, S 00̊ 38’20” W 30.00 feet to the easterly prolongation of the South right-of-way line of said Farwell 

Street; thence, along said easterly prolongation and said South right-of-way line, S 89̊ 36’25” W 242.32 feet; thence N 00̊ 23’35” 

W 30 feet to said North right-of-way line of Farwell Street; thence, along said North right-of-way line, N 89̊ 36’25” E 242.86 

feet to the point of beginning of this description 

 

Shift Commander: 

 

Enclosed you will find copies of a Notice of Hearing to Vacate a Portion of Street for service upon the 

following: 
 

Board of Regents, 1725 State St, La Crosse, Wisconsin 

 

Please be advised that service needs to be made no later than September 7, 2021. 

 

The extra copy is for the officer serving the notice to return with the Affidavit of Personal Service. One affidavit needs 

to be filled out for each notice served. The affidavits must be signed by the officer in front of a notary.  

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

  Regards, 

   
  Nikki M. Elsen, WCMC 

  City Clerk 

  elsenn@cityoflacrosse.org 


